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Greetings from the East 
  

Greetings to all for the month of July and I wish everyone, 
their friends and families a fun and safe celebration for the 
4th as well as hoping all our dads and their kids out there 
had a rewarding and memorable Fathers Day this June. 
  
While our summer months traditionally are a bit more      
relaxed with less activities and time spent with family    
members or away on fun filled summer vacations, our lodge 
these past couple years has been very fortunate to have so 
many eager new members joining that its kept us quite    
active. And this July will be no 
exception as we look forward 
to conferring upon Brother 
Ryan Barns his Third Degree. 
And we would also like to   
congratulate Brother 
Khatchadoorian who received 
his Third Degree this past 

month and look forward to working with him in the years to 
come. 

  
In addition to these degree activities we began this June holding 
a social night on the first Thursday of the month, all are welcome 
to attend and invite anyone, family, coworkers and the like who 
may have seemed interested or ask you questions about masonry and allow them to get to 
know us a bit better. In June we began with pizza, beer and basketball and the response of 
those who attended was to make this a regular event. So over the summer months to come we 
will keep this going on the first Thursday         
beginning at 6:00 P.M.. Should attendance and 
interest remain strong we will continue this as a 
monthly event. 

 
Here’s hoping all of you out there have a       
wonderful  summer and please be careful in those 
many more hot days we have to come. 
 

Andrew 
Master 

 

2016 DUES, $113.50 as of December 31, 2015 are DELINQUENT 

Worshipful Miller with 
Brother Khatchadoorian 

June 2, 2016, Social at Las Palmas   
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Boy is it hot.  It is July in Fresno so what should we expect.  We 
had a couple of nice degrees in June that were real nice.  For 
each degree and the stated meeting the dinner crew put an   
excellent spread, I thank them for feeding us so well.  We must 
be the best fed fraternity in Fresno.   
 
We seem to be slowing down a bit, dark on June 23rd, kinda of 
strange for us.  On the first Thursday of the month we are trying 
to have a social day and so far it has been very enjoyable.  
 
On the July 14th we will raising  Ryan Barnes to the Master   
Mason Degree. For our Stated Meeting dinner in July will be  
special as a Rain Bow Dad will be preparing a special dinner for 
us and as always the 
girls and their    
wonderful leaders 
will be serving us. 
 

So join us  in July as we meet we always eat!  
Be safe and have a wonderful Fourth of July and stay cool. 
 
Fraternally,  
 
Mike Tyrcha, Senior Warden 
 

Greetings from the West 
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June 9, 2015, Brother Khatchadoorian  
Master Mason Degree 

June Stated Dinner, Master's Table 
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The HEAT is here!  Summer is upon us and with that comes 
the loads of sunscreen (must prevent those wrinkles) and 
the heart attack high A/C bills, amidst all of this there is still 
great food and wonderful friends to be found at our lodge 
meetings. 
Beef ribs, beans and vegetables were a huge boom.  The 
salad bar was fresh and welcoming as always and the   
Rainbow girls never fail to bring out the most fabulous    
desserts.  Speaking of our wonderful Rainbow girls, they 
have a BBQ and swim party in the works.  They sure know 
how to beat the heat.  Guys……no speedos allowed! 
I think it’s an oxymoron to go dark during the longest and 
brightest days of the year but tradition is tradition so in the 
dark we go.  Fear not my fellow brothers we will still get  
together the first Thursday of every month to tell tall tales 
of our summer adventures. 
I am looking forward to the Widow Sons getting together 

again, it’s a great opportunity to spend time with all our brothers who share a common bond of 
brotherhood and bikes. 
On to more serious business, Brother David Garza and Karekin Khatchadoorian were raised to 
sublime degree of Master Mason and we couldn’t be more proud for them.  It is a wonderful thing 
to stay committed and continue to climb the degree ladder. 
 
To all the officers, as this month comes to a close remember to practice for your next position in 
the line, the transition to our new stations is just around the corner.   Stay cool and ride on! 

Scott, Junior Warden 

 

Greetings from the South 
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Brother Kas Monazzami and Most 
Worshipful David Perry, the 150th 

Grand Master of Masons of    
California, at the Oakland     

Scottish Rite for the Masonic   
African American Symposium   

June 9, 2016, Las Palmas-Ponderosa Lodge Public Schools  
Bicycle Program presented tablets to a student at both our 
schools for perfect attendance and no tardies for the school 
year.  

Principal, Angela Balliet, and 
the tablet  winner with    

Worshipful Andrew Miller 

Worshipful Bersani with the  
Woodrow Wilson tablet     

winner. 
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

   
 

  
 
 
 

1 
 

2 
CHAVEZ EVENT 
 
 
 
 

3 
 

4 
 

5 
HEART OF THE  
VALLEY 
6:30 P.M. 
FOUNDERS 
NIGHT 
JONES  
RESIDENCE 

6 
 

7 
 
 
LPP 366 
6:30 P.M.  
LODGE SOCIAL 
BEER,PIZZA AND 
SOCIALIZE. 
 

8 9 
 
 

10 11 12 
6:00 P.M. L.M.B.A 
LPP 366  
OFFICERS 
7:00 P.M. 
COIN CLUB 

13 
 

14 
 
 
LPP366 
6:30 P.M.DINNER 
7:00 THIRD DEGREE 
RYAN BARNES 
 

15 
 

16 
 
KHEM EVENT 
 

17 
 
 

18 
 

19 
HEART OF THE  
VALLEY 
6:30 P.M. 
STATED MEETING 

20 
 
 
 

21 
 
 
LPP366 
6:00 P.M.  
APPETIZER 
Salad Bar 
6:30 P.M.DINNER 
7:30  
STATED MEETING 

22 23 
 
 

24 
 
 
 
 
30 

25 
MASTER’S NIGHT 
OUT 
6:30 P.M. 

26 
 
 

27 
HEART OF THE 
VALLEY 
6:30 P.M. 
CARD ROOM 

28 
 
 
 
LPP 366 
DARK 
 

29 30 

JULY 
 2016 

LAS PALMAS MASONIC CENTER 
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June 16, 2016 Stated Dinner 

Worshipful Miller and Alexis with Heart of the Valley Assembly No. 217 Rain Bow girls, the servers 
for our Stated Meeting Dinner. Alexis speaking on her fund raiser, Rigatoni Dinner, Friday, June 
17, 2016. 

Worshipful Miller with Alex from State Center  
DeMolay speaking about their up coming      

Friendship Night 

Brother Shawn Clark and his Mother Natalie 

Brothers Harmon and Rodriguez 
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June 16, 2016 Stated Dinner 
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Woodrow Wilson Elementary School  
June 8, 2016, Public Schools Bicycle Program  

Worshipful Charles 
Bersani pictured 
above with two  
proud young       
students with their 
bicycles and       
helmets. 
 
Pictured on the left 
a very excided 
young lady with her 
tablet. She had   
perfect attendance 
and no tardies for 
the school year. 
Brother Joshua 
Crane assisted  with 
the presentation of  
bicycles, helmets, 
back packs, book 
bags and a tablet. 
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Powers-Ginsburg Elementary School 

June 8, 2016 Public Schools Bicycle Program 

Worshipful Andrew Miller and Brother Richard Ehorn were in attendance for the yearend awards 
assembly. Las Palmas-Ponderosa Lodge No. 366 F. & A.M. presents quarterly, 2 bicycles, with 
helmets, 10 book bags, 10 back packs and this year a tablet for the last quarter for perfect         
attendance and no tardies for the school year. Las Palmas-Ponderosa Lodge No. 366 F. & A.M. 
with donations from members and the Leon Peters Foundation, purchase bicycles and helmets 
from Target Stores. Brother Richard Ehorn does the purchasing of the bicycles in the box for 
storage of  the 16 bicycles and helmets in our facility. He assembles them as the  presentations 
require. A-Mark T-Shirts orders and prints the logos on the back packs for each school.  

Worshipful Miller with the proud and bashful 
winner of a bicycle and helmet. 

Principal, Angela Balliet with the book bag winners! 

10 book bags winners with Worshipful Andrew Miller and Principal 
Angela Balliet. 
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Powers-Ginsburg Elementary School 

June 8, 2016 Public Schools Bicycle Program 

Principal, Angela Balliet, and the tablet  
winner with Worshipful Andrew Miller 

Principal Angela Balliet with Brother Richard Ehorn and 
the 10 Back Pack winners and bicycle winner 

Excited anticipation of drawings for presentation of bicycles, helmets, back packs and book bags. 
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June 27, 2016, Jim Clark, Chuck and Georgette  Bersani, Richard and Le Ann Ehorn, 
Sean and Susanne Ford, Randy and Pam Forrester, Gordon and Delores Keeton, Ray 
and Eleanor Miksch, Bill and Joanne Lyons, Jim and Pam Wilson, Milton Snavely, Terri 
Strickler, Marvin Wallace and Ryan Barnes join me for dinner, Was not a great day for 
the patio with the weather outside 104, but it was ok with all the great food that was 
served.  The server keep us in ice water an tea! It was another wonderful Masters 
Night Out! 

Masters Night Out 
PF CHANGS Restaurant  
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Our Grand Representative & 
Worthy Patron Cliff   
Henderson is back home 
from Grand  Chapter in 
Montana. He had a really 
great time, and was 
treated royally. Lots of 
meetings and meals.  He 
was asked if he was  
coming back next year, 
he explained his         
appointment is up at the 
end of this year; but they said he should come just 
to visit. 
 
Donna & John Herring and Bob & Becky Davis from 
our chapter were there also. They all got together 
for a couple of meals and attended several       
functions. The four of them continued on their 
various vacations, seeing lots of places.   
 
Cliff and I had planed to take our travel trailer and 
visit several landmarks, but things didn't work out 
so I stayed home and held down the fort. Cliff has 
really enjoyed his term as Grand Representative 
and will be honored by a reception on September 
21st as the Grand    Representative to Montana in 
California to attend RSVP to John Herring (559)  
352-9217, E-mail, donnawgm05@aol.com, or Bob 
Davis  (559) 297-9335,   
E-mail,  bobbedavis@att.net.   
 
We will be attending California Grand Chapter    
October19th through the 22.   
 
Check out the Calendar, see you in September! 
 
Darlene and Cliff Henderson    

Legacy Chapter No. 555 
Order of Eastern Star 

  

2016 LEGACY CHAPTER OFFICERS 
 

Worthy Matron……..Darlene Henderson PM 
Worthy Patron…………….Cliff Henderson PP 
Associate Matron………………..Juliet Vitz PM 
Associate Patron……….Richard Haggerty PP 
Secretary………………….Donna Herring PGM 
Treasurer………………………..Kurt Docken PP 
Conductress………………………….Ruth Sterry 
Assoc. Conductress…...Debbie Sanborn PM 
Chaplain………………………...John Herring PP 
Marshal……………………..Carlee Johnson PM 
Organist……………………………..Jennifer Finn 
Adah………………………..Jeannette Foote PM 
Ruth………………………...Lynne Haggerty PM 
Esther……………………………….Cathy Lee PM 
Martha………………………..……...Jill Jacobsen 
Electa……………………………..Joyce Spoelstra 
Warder………………………………...Devin Bleak 
Sentinel………………………Gordon Keeton PP 
 
 

 

Calendar 
July and August………………….No Meetings 
 

September 7, 2016,………….Back to School 
Dress; Back to school colors-No tux's 
Chairman; Joyce Spoelstra 
Co-Chairman; Darlene Henderson 
 

September 21, 2016,….Reception Honoring 
CLIFF HENDERSON 
GRAND REPRESENTATIVE TO MONTANA 
Card Room Meeting………………….6:15 P.M. 
Reception………………………………..6:30 P.M. 
Dress, Ladies Long Dresses 
          Men Slacks and Dress Shirts 
Chairmen; John Herring, Bob Davis 
 

ESTRELLITA CLUB 
September 5 2016,…………….....Labor Day 
                                        NO MEETING 
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Heart of the Valley Assembly  No. 217 
International Order of Rainbow for Girls 

 
 

Pot of Gold Article by Gwen - 13 years old 
 

What has Heart of the Valley been doing since Grand Assembly 2016? 

Grand Assembly this year was definitely spotlight worthy!  But since then, what has Heart 
of the Valley been doing? Well, let me tell you! Since Grand Assembly 2016, HOV has 
been helping out with our sister assembly and local masons!  We’ve been helping our   
Masons at monthly dinners! We showed up at Disneyland© with smiles on our faces and 
learned about leadership!  
 
On May 14th, we had our mystery trip to the Santa Cruz Mystery Spot©  and spent the 
rest of that day on the boardwalk having fun while picking up trash for faith’s pure service 
project!   
 
And on May 22nd, we are helping out at Visalia’s initiation! In April, we had a Masonic 
Youth Dinner!  And we are also having our Faith’s membership party soon!  At Grand     
Assembly, we quite a few girls involved.  We had Gwen Corgan in the choir with Julia 
Holman conducting it! We also had Samantha Jones as Immortality.  And, we had girls in 
competitions such as ritual, sew and show, arts and crafts, and poetry!  Well, check in 
soon for more new from Heart of the Valley  
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Heart of the Valley Assembly  No. 217 
International Order of Rainbow for Girls 

Rigatoni Dinner and Bingo - June 17, 2016 
 
Heart of the Valley Assembly held a delicious and fun Rigatoni Dinner and 
Bingo Event. This morning we worked so hard on my rigatoni dinner and bingo 
and out of all of it we raised $572!!!!!! Thank you to everyone who was able to 
come out and help and donate money this was a great event – Alexis. 

 BINGO 

Ready to Serve 

Alexis, is ready Early morning start 
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Heart of the Valley Assembly  No. 217 
International Order of Rainbow for Girls 

Stated Meeting and Majority –June 7, 2016 
 

Heart of the Valleys first meeting of the Summer Term opened with happiness and 
sadness. Joy presented Analisa with a scrapbook of her term as Worthy Advisor.  Our 
newest initiate, Destinie, met her big sister Analisa.  Then Julia received her Majority.  
Congratulations Julia on receiving your majority, Heart of the Valley Assembly and 
California Rainbow thank you for sharing your love, service and music talent. We are 
looking forward to celebrating your accomplishments and achievements as you travel  
travel the journey of adulthood  

Scrap Book Presentation Little and Big Sister 

Congratulations, Julia, from Heart of the Valley Assembly! 
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Heart of the Valley Assembly  No. 217 
International Order of Rainbow for Girls 

 

         36th Installation of Officers - June 5, 2016 
 

Heart of the Valley Assembly held its 36th Installation of Officers. Miss Briana 
Jones was installed as Worthy Advisor, Her theme was " Live in the Moment of 
this Musical Melody we call Life.  
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Heart of the Valley Assembly  No. 217 
International Order of Rainbow for Girls 

  

 

Worthy Advisor, Briana           
Rainbow Dad, Mr. Zahlis  

Proud Family, Dad, Richard, Briana, 
Friend and Mom, Lisa  

Line Officers 

Heart of the Valley Assembly No. 217 
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Heart of the Valley Assembly  No. 217  

 

 
Heart of the Valley Pledge Group and Assembly meets the 1st 
and 3rdTuesday each month.  Pledge Group meets at 6:15 pm 

and Assembly 7:00 pm. at the Las Palmas Masonic Center.    
We invite all members of our sponsoring orders to come out and attend our meetings. 

 
Heart of the Valley Contact Information: 

 
Mother Advisor: Jennifer Elkins……………...  hi_or97@hotmail.com                    (559) 240-7945 
Assist Mother Advisor: Galye Holman………. dholman@aol.com      .                  (559) 322-0627 
                                Lisa Jones……………...ljoines@sjmhs.org                     .  .(559) 708-0706 
Pledge Mother: Diane Bean Holsworth………. dholsworth@sbcglobal.net.           (559)-270-1515 
Eastern Star Liaison:  Barbara Scott…………...Barbara2009WGM@yahoo.com      (559)-439-6690 
                               Cathy Lee………………...voiceslee@gmail.com                    (559) 647-36)02 
Masonic Liaison: Jim Redman……..dolphindad2012@yahoo.com  (559)-437-0101/(559)-779-6687 
                        Harry Zahlis …………………...harry@zahlis.com                           (559) 288-7861 
 
 

Do you know of a girl between the ages of 8-20 that could benefit from the          
wonderful teachings of Rainbow and our Pledge group?  Let us know!  We would love 
to invite prospective members to our fun and fantastic events! 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Stated Meeting, Founders  
Night, Casual Dress 
Mystery Trip 
Stated Meeting, Summer Fun 
Cooking Rigatoni/Serving 
State Instructional  
Advisory Board Meeting 

6:30 P.M. 
 
 
6:30 P.M. 
6:00 P.M. 
 
6:00 P.M. 

Jones Residence  
 
 
Las Palmas Masonic Center 
Las Palmas Masonic Center 
San Francisco  
Las Palmas Masonic Center 

July 5 
 
July 10 
July 19 
July 21 
July 23 
July 27 

Heart of the Valley Assembly has 4 month terms for their officers.  Term calendars 
are prepared by the incoming Worthy Advisor for Feb – May, June – Sept and Oct 
– January.  We would love to include your public events.  Please send your events 
at least one month prior to publication of our term calendars.   
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Queen 
Jan Arnold 

Have we got 
news for you! 
Our Supreme 
Session was 

held in Indianapolis, Indiana from 
June 15th through the 19th and there 
were 17 attendees from our temple. 
Visiting that city was not on my 
bucket list but I found it awesome 

with very walkable venues of 
museums, eating places,   
shopping, hotels, a triple A 
baseball stadium and of course 
within 6 blocks of the home of 
the Indianapolis Colts and the 
Lucas Oil Stadium.  We joined 
1,300 other women from 
around the United States and 
Canada to conduct business, 
renew old friendship, make new 
friendships and celebrate our 
almost 3 million dollars’ worth of financial aid and services 
to the Shriner’s Children’s Hospitals in Canada, Mexico and 
the US.  What a celebration with music, drums, pageantry, 
dancing, marching and singing – and the bling from the 
crowns of 116 queens present. 
One great honor for our relatively small temple was being 
presented with a special award as one of the major donors 
of more than $10,000 (actually $16,000+) to the Supreme 
Temple Foundation. Another honor not only for our temple 
but for our very special Past Queen Dale Obernolte was to 
have her elected as Supreme Princess Badoura. This line 
office will see her installed in 2019 as the Supreme Queen 
of Daughters of the Nile. What excitement and visibility for 
Sharon Temple members and four years of working       
together to host a Supreme Session.  She has elected to 
hold that session in Reno, Nevada with the support and 
help of the members of Ammon-Ra Temple. 
There will be renewed energy and enthusiasm as we 
launch into this new project and we are always looking for 
a few (or a lot) of good women to join the excitement. We 
have an Ice Cream Social, Queen’s Dinner, Choir Luau 
fundraiser and our October 1st “Jungle Fever” Fashion 
Show to look forward to as well. Anyone interested in join-
ing us and meeting your new best friends you didn’t know 
you knew – come join the Wild about Nile safari. 

Jan Arnold,  Queen 

  

2016-2017 NILE OFFICERS 
 

Queen……………………………..Jan Arnold PQ 
Jr. Past Queen……...Carole Rea Littleworth 
Princess Royal………………...….Jean Deaton 
Princess Tirzah………………..Janeen Roberts 
Princess Badoura………………….Susy Searcy 
Princess Recorder…………..Marilyn DeCamp 
Princess Banker………….Cheri Detweiler PQ 
Princess Marshal………………....Joann Evans 
Princess Chaplain………Jeanne Eshreim PQ 
Lady of the Keys……………..Sandra Ashlock 
Lady of the Gates…………….Jeanette Foote 
Princess Nydia………………..Debbie Sanborn 
Princess Zulieka………………..Brenda Matias 
Princess Zenobia………………….Elaine Lewis 
Princess Zora…………………….Janet Plettner 
Princess Zuliema…………………………………… 
Princess Musician………………...Karen Lasky 
Attendant……………………….Erla Hildebrand 
Attendant………………………..Louisa Bowron 
American Flag Bearer………..Mary C. Cairns 
Canadian Flag Bearer…………...Tins Bernier 
Nile Flag Bearer……….………...Lisa Marzuilo 
Page to the Queen………...Dorothy Wethey 
Page to the Pr. Royal………..Marge Machus 
                                      Eria Hildebrand 
Page to Pr. Tirzah…………………..Lena Cook 
                                        Darlene Morris 
Page to Pr. Badoura…………….Carol Woods 
                                        Brenda Matias 
Page to Pr, Recorder………..Louisa Bowron 
 

Calendar of Events 
July 13, 22016………….ICE CREAM SOCIAL 
6:00 P.M. Patrol and Past Queens 
Las Palmas Masonic Center 
 
July 31, 2016……………...QUEENS DINNER 
4:00 P.M…...Social……... 5:00 P.M. Dinner 
Chairman; PR Jean Denton 
Attire; Western 
Cattlemen's Restaurant 
1880 Art Gonzales Parkway 
Selma, CA. 93662   



19 

 

Daughters of the Nile No. 92, Supreme Session held in 
Indianapolis, Indiana from June 15th through the 19th  

PQ. Dale Obernolte who was 
elected to the nation line officer as 
Supreme Princess Badoura  

California Luncheon with PQ Dale Obernolte,              
Pr. Badoura Susy Searcy and PQ Jeri Rouch 

Pictured above left, PR Marilyn DeCamp and PQ LeeAnn 
Shults sightseeing at the Civil War Monument. Above right, 
California Luncheon with Pr Dorothy Wethey, Pr Tirzah 
Janeen Roberts and Pr Mary Catherine Cairns and to the 
right, In case Queen JanI couldn’t find her  room Pr. Royal 
Jean Denton clearly identified it by name and content! 
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from the  WIDOWS CLUB 
Las Palmas-Ponderosa June Stated  Dinner 

JOIN US 
Come join us and enjoy great fellowship with kindred friends. 

We meet the last Wednesday of each month, at 12:00 o’clock noon for lunch at 
Maria Calendar's Restaurant 1781 East Shaw Avenue, Fresno CA. 

Looking forward to seeing you! 
R.S.V.P. Ethel Day  President (559) 276-2631 • Betty Veffredo Secretary (559) 431-6260 

with exception of  June, July, August  
 

Liberty! That's what our Ancestors hear 
When they made that Big Bell Ring,  
Liberty, what a sweet, sweet, song... 
A precious and hard won thing. 
What so many have fought and died for... 
Home of the Brave and Land of the Free, 
A Land that is Good, and Grand and True... 
And there's no land where we'd rather be-- 
Land of the Red, White, and Blue. 
Land of the Free, because of the Brave 
            
        Happy 4th of July 
            
       Lena Cook: Widows Club 
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Greetings from the Archives 

 

                                    
There have always been differences in the various Lodges in Fresno 
but in the past it was common to have joint social events such as 
baseball games and dances.  After WW II these social events were  
becoming more infrequent.  While there were large numbers of      
candidates from the end of WW II through the mid 1950’s this started 
to diminish.  While Las Palmas was always fortunate to have plenty of 
candidates, the other local Lodges were not so fortunate.  There was, 
in essence, competition  between the Lodges for candidates.   
 
While I was preparing the biographies of the Past Masters of Clovis 
Lodge for our website, I noticed one very important difference         
between Clovis Lodge and Las Palmas Lodge.  From the time of WW II 

through the mid 1950’s, it would take a candidate at Las Palmas Lodge almost 2 years to get his 
three degrees.  This was not because the Las Palmas candidates were not learning their       
proficiencies; it was because Las Palmas was so busy.  For many years we conferred degrees 
two or three days out of the week and it was almost always 5 first degrees, 5 second degrees 
and between 3 and 5 third degrees at a time.  In Clovis Lodge a candidate who quickly learned 
his proficiencies could get all three degrees in two to three months.  The reason is that Clovis 
(and presumably Fresno, Center and Sun Garden) were no way as busy as Las  Palmas. 
 
Once Las Palmas started to meet in its new Temple in January of 1961, which was located in a 
much more desirable location than the old Down Town Temple, Las Palmas continued to get the 
greatest number of candidates. 

 

Social Night at Las Palmas Masonic Center, June 2, 2016 
The Officers and Brothers took the night off from degree work, enjoyed pizza and beer! 
Had a great attendance, some watched the Warriors crush the Caves'. Worshipful Bersani did  
some coaching on cribbage. Some played cards, while others just socialize! Was a great change 
up, as we have been doing degrees every Thursday for over a year. 
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Fresno Masonic Widows Club 
       
  Marie Callender’s Restaurant            
  1781 East Shaw Avenue 
  DARK, June, July and August 
 

President;         Ethel Day                                                                                                 
Vice-President;  Judy Gross 
Secretary;         Betty Veffredo 
Treasurer;         Pat Westpal 
 

    Reservations Required 
For Information call (559) 431-6260 

The Haggerty’s 
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JULY BIRTHDAY’S 

 

The Masonic Widows Club meets for 
lunch and fellowship on the last 
Wednesday of each month.           
All Masonic Widows are welcome to 
attend. If you have questions or 
would like to participate please   
contact; 
Ethel Day (559) 276-2631 
Presidential Assistant  
Lena Cook (559) 277-0690 
Betty Veffredo (559) 431-6260 

Kenneth W. Abell 7/3 11/29 Raymond R. King 7/17 11/2 
Morris J. Bradshaw 7/4 1/28 David G. Manion 7/24 12/19 
Robert M. Bragg 7/12 11/2 Saul M. Mendelsoh 7/24 7/22 
Arnel G. Clemente 7/5 3/27 John D. Moore 7/31 11/30 
Elvin L. Cox 7/27 9/10 Jeffrey A. Olsen 7/21 6/24 
David A. Cunha 7/8 3/4 Matthew A. Pascua 7/27 11/6 
Thornton L. Davidson 7/29 11/1 John W. Prichard, Jr. 7/19 12/8 
Larry L. Duba 7/25 2/10 Joe D. Quercia 7/21 6/28 
Ryan A Duty 7/21 4/14 Anthony G. Ratkus 7/27 11/7 
Ron J. Gadberry 7/19 11/11 Wallace R. Richey 7/31 6/27 
Martin G. Gann 7/14 6/6 George R. Richmann 7/2 9/17 
John W. Gentle 7/27 5/21 Joe D. Sallee 7/14 11/18 
Larry R. Goeringer 7/19 2/8 Hrant Serabian 7/21 10/26 
Robert P Gonzalez 7/26 4/28 William R. Sinnett 7/20 1/24 
Gary M. Goyette 7/4 2/23 Bradley C. Smith 7/19 10/6 
Donald L. Green 7/27 1/24 Richard J. Smith 7/8 3/18 
William R. Halsey 7/31 5/6 Edgar Tanassi 7/23 3/12 
Thomas A. Heckel, II 7/10 11/12 Arlen J. Tanielian 7/27 11/29 
Lawrence D. Hopper 7/12 6/10 Mark W. Thornton 7/14 1/17 
Tommy W. Hyatt 7/4 10/5 Ronald L. Ulrich 7/31 11/7 
Walter M. Kasabian 7/8 6/16 Stanton K. Walker 7/5 11/8 
Armen G. Keledjian 7/12 4/8 Andrew S. Zaninovich 7/13 6/19 

    Birthday     Raised                                         Birthday    Raised 

 

July Stated Meeting Dinner will feature our usual outstanding array of    
appetizers prepared by Worshipful Andrew Miller, our restaurant style 
fresh and tasty salad bar by Worshipful Bersani. The  entrée will be a  
specially prepared Rigatoni with a very outstanding Saladino's sausage 
meat sauce prepared by Richard Jones and served by Heart of the Valley 
Assembly No. 217. 
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LAS PALMAS-PONDEROSA 
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As we move into July and August we will limit the degree 
work.  The first Thursday will be a social night for all Brothers, applicants 
and prospects. Would be great if you could R.S.V.P. for our pizza order! 
We still have some Brothers delinquent for 2016, you will be receiving 
phone calls and post card reminders! January 1, 2017 you will be two 
years in the arrears and face possible suspension. 
 July Stated dinner will be prepared by Heart of the Valley Assembly No. 
217, their Rigatoni and sausage meat sauce is out of this world. August, 

the Moreno family will prepare a Mexican feast, always very good!   
Join us on the last Monday of every month for Masters Night Out, we visit a different         
restaurant every month.    
 Stop in and visit the office is open weekday mornings! 
 
 
 

A REQUEST TO THE FAMILY OF THE ADDRESSEE 
Please notify the Lodge if our Brother is hospitalized, in a  
Nursing home, change of Address or incapacitated in any way.  

From the  Desk of the Secretary 

 
 
 
 

We are accepting credit cards    
payments using the Square System. 
 
2016 dues are $113.50 
Credit Card Dues are $118.00 
Stated Dinners are $11.00 
Shirts, Ciphers, Monitors + $1.00 

July 7, 2016 
 

 
July 12, 2016  
 
 

July 14, 2016 
 
 

July 21, 2016 
 
 
 
 
 

July 28, 2016 
 

6:30 P.M. Lodge Social 
Card Room, Pizza and Socialize  
 

6:00 P.M. Hall Association Meeting 
LPP Officers meeting following 
 

6:30 P.M. Dinner 
7:00 P.M. Degree, Third Barnes 
 

6:00 P.M. Appetizer/Salad Bar 
6:30 P.M. Dinner 
7:30 P.M. Stated Meeting 
 

DARK 
 

 

          July Calendar 

 


